
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO FILE 
 
Date: December 9, 2022 
To:  Keenesburg file, Permit C-1981-028 
From:  Rob Zuber, P.E. 
Re:   Review of 2021 Annual Reclamation Report 
 
 
Regarding the ARR form, on 9 August 2022 I determined that the attached is accurate.  Also, I emailed 
Jason Musick with this information, including the form.  Next year (the 2022 ARR form), should reflect 
re-seeding and a bond release.  I discussed this with Ben Moline of Coors Energy Company.   
 
Regarding the other portions of the Annual Reclamation Report, no problems were identified. 
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